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Supervisors of the 
Checklist Meeting 

 

Tuesday - January 22th    7:oo pm – 7:30 
pm 

Corrections and Additions to  

the Voter Checklist 

Auburn Town Hall 

 

 

13th RSVP Senior Dinner pg14  
13th & 27th Yoga with Animals 
pg15 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

7th Teen Council Meeting pg10 
14th Kindergarten & Grade 1 
Registration Begins pg7              
21st Full Wolf Moon Walk pg15 

Edition 

2019 

 

Tuesday’s Storytime pg12 
22nd Supervisors of the   
Checklist Meeting pg1                        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd Dog Licensing & Boat  
Registration begins pg5                    
2nd Grace at the Table pg17             
9th Day Book Club pg12             
23rd Filing period begins pg4      
23rd Feasting from your Instant 
Pot pg12 

 

10th Town and School Budget 
completion pg2 

31st Kindergarten & Grade 1 
Registration Ends pg7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday’s Knitting & Crochet 
pg12                                            
18th Night Sky Heroes pg15 

  

5th STEM pg12                      
5th & 12th Christmas Tree   
Collection pg8                                
5th & 19th Community Break-
fast pg17                               
12th Storytime Decorate your 
mittens pg12                                
12th Audubon Open House 
pg15                                             
26th Storytime Do you want to 
build a snowman pg12                  
26th Senior Citizen’s Holiday 
Dinner pg14                                    
26th Monarchs vs Mariners pg16 

February Dates Inside! 

Winter Carnival 

February 9, 2019 

4pm-7pm 

See Pg 10 for details!! 



 

 



 

 

As we look forward to the coming year 

and beyond, the Board of Selectmen took 

time at the end of December to participate 

in a facilitated workshop meeting focused 

on taking stock on progress made during 

the past year and to identify goals the 

Board has for the Town during the coming 

year. 

The Board held similar goal setting   

meetings in 2017 and 2018, and have 

found it to be helpful to just discuss what 

might be possible for the coming year. 

In the February edition of The Crier, we 

will be able to publish what main goals 

were identified by the Board for 2019. 
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Auburn Town Hall News 

The Board has appointed Mary Royer to 

fill the vacant position on the Parks and 

Recreation Commission.  Mary’s term on 

the Commission will run through March 

2021. 

Looking Forward to 2019 

Mary Royer Appointed to Parks  

Important Date!! 

Deliberative     
Session is being 

held on 2/2/19 
9AM 

James Headd                              Richard Eaton 

                             Keith Leclair 

 

                Auburn Board of Selectmen  

The Board of Selectmen is near to     

completing its work on the FY 2019 Town 

operating budget and warrant articles 

which should total approximately 

$5,600,000.  As we write this article, the 

Board’s overall spending proposals are 

coming in at approximately $50,000 more 

than the budget and warrant articles     

approved by the voters in March 2018. 

The Board’s budget effort is only a part of 

the Town budgeting process.  The Budget 

Committee is still working on the Town 

and School budgets, and will complete 

their work by the January 10, 2019 public 

hearing on the budgets they will propose 

to the voters. 

FY 2019 Budget Near to Completion 

As we look ahead, the annual Deliberative 

Sessions of Town Meeting and the School 

District Meeting will be held on the same 

date, one after the other.  The meetings 

will be held on Saturday, February 2nd  

beginning at 9 AM at the Auburn Village 

School, with a snow date of Saturday, 

February 10th.   

 

The Town Deliberative Session will be 

held first, followed by the School District 

Deliberative Session. 

 

Save the Date . . . . . . . . .  
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News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Scholarships open February 1, 2019 

 

All of our scholarships are available to Auburn residents who are currently 

attending or are planning on attending a post-secondary school for the 

2018-2019 academic year. 

 

Students should begin gathering the information they will need to com-

plete their application. 

Visit or web site for more information: 

auburn.dollarsforscholars.org 

 

Feel free to contact us with any questions you may have. 

Good Luck 

Mary Hrubiec. President 
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IT’S DOG LICENSING TIME AGAIN! 

 

All dogs need to be re-licensed  every 

year by April 30 

The 2019 dog tags are             

  orange colored. 

See the dog licensing link 

at 

www.auburnnh.us 

2019 BOAT DECALS ARE        
AVAILABLE! 

You can register your boat at the 
Town Clerk’s office. 

*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to process 
boats for the State. 

Monday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM 

Wednesday & Thursday   8:00 AM - 
2:00 PM 

Friday 8:00 AM – 12:00 Noon 

Remember:  When you complete 
your boat registration in town, the 
town fees collected will remain in  

Auburn, otherwise they go to          
the State. 

http://www.auburnnh.us
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AVS School Improvement News 

 

Happy New Year and hope you all had a nice holiday filled with friends and family.  The 
2019 new year is a significant one for Auburn Village School, one in which the construction 
and renovation project will come to a close and our students and educators will be learning 
and working in a building designed for a 21st century education.  Before we get there though, 
there’s still a lot of work to do, so a quick update on where we are with the project and a pre-
view into what’s on deck the rest of the winter and early spring.  Yes, we’re already planning 
for spring! 

New Classroom Wing – Steel is Flying!  The new classroom wing is framed and our con-
struction company is focused on decking, drainage, and wrapping in order to get heat in the 
structure and begin working on the inside.  The crew has had a challenging fall with record 
rain and snow and have spent much time pumping water from the work area.  We are cur-
rently on track to open the new wing for the 2019-2020 school year. 

Temporary Access Road – The temporary access road going behind the Safety Complex 
and entering the rear of the school property has been cleared.  As we reported in previous 
updates, the road will be used by the various trades (plumbing, electrical, painting, glass, 
doors, etc.) to gain access to the building and keep as many construction vehicles as possible 
out of the rear parking lot of the school. 

Renovation Planning – The renovation of the school is going to be the most challenging 
part of the project due to the short summer window available to do the work.  We’ve begun 
discussing the logistics involved in clearing the administration area, classrooms, kitchen 
and cafeteria, and other space targeted for renovation in time for as much work as possible 
to be conducted in the 8-10-week summer timeframe.  Adding to the challenge is the reality 
that much still happens at AVS through the summer – our administration is still working 
and AVS, PTA & Parks & Recreation summer programming is in full swing. Discussions will 
continue, and the Building Committee will provide ongoing updates through the Crier and 
other school and community communication outlets. 

The Building Committee comprised of AVS and SAU 15 leadership, town officials, construc-
tion management and architecture companies, and School Board members continues to 
meet each week to discuss the progress of the project, review designs and vendor bids, and 
address any day-to-day needs of the school.  As we bid 2018 farewell and look forward to 
2019, the School Board members on the Committee would like to thank other Committee 
members for their hard work balancing the demands of the project and the need to ensure 
teaching and learning is happening each day.  Auburn is lucky to have such a dedicated 
group of people focused on both. 

All the best in the New Year! 
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Great coverage, great rates?  Why choose, we have both! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tonya Smith, CISR 

AVS graduate and Auburn resident 

 

 

Knowledge you can trust,  people you can rely on! 

• Home, and Auto  

• Snowmobiles   

• Recreational Vehicles 

• Motorcycle 

• Umbrella  

• Tenant Occupied 

• Vacant Homes 

• Business 

Auburn Village School 

2019 – 2020 Kindergarten & Grade 1 Registration 

KINDERGARTEN:  All children living in Auburn who will be five years old on or before Septem-

ber 30
th
, 2019 are eligible to enter kindergarten in the fall of 2019. Registration packets will be avail-

able at the main office beginning Monday, January 14th.  Completed registration information pack-

ets are due in the main office by Friday, January 31
st
. There will be a kindergarten parent infor-

mation meeting that will be held in the spring. 

NEW FIRST GRADERS TO AVS:   All children living in Auburn who will be six years old on or 

before September 30
th
, 2019 are eligible to enter first grade in the fall of 2019. Registration packets 

will be available at the main office beginning Monday, January 14
th
.  Completed registration infor-

mation packets are due in the main office by Friday, January 31st. The students will be given a vi-

sion and hearing screening as well as a phonemic awareness assessment to help determine reading 

readiness skills.  Screening will be held in May. 
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2019 is going to be a great 
year as Troop 127 will be 
excitedly welcoming the new 
scouts to our troop this year! 
Every year the webelos 
crossover to boy scouts after 
getting the arrow of light. 
  
Activities: The boy scouts 
have been learning about 
electrical engineering this 
month! We have been 
making circuit boards. We 
also have other fun activi-
ties and learning opportu-
nities for the new year. 
  
Giving thanks: The 
Troop would like to thank 
the Auburn community for 
their kindness and support 
in the activities of the 
troop this year and prior. 
The scouts plan on contin-
uing to support Auburn for 

years to come. 
  
22 mile bike ride: The Boys 
participated in a great task 
this year, biking  22 miles in 
one session. They started 
small, adding miles by the 
twos and threes but they 
soon met their goal of 22 
miles in October. Thanks to 
everyone who participated in 
this momentous task! 

Fundraisers: We are plan-
ning on selling travel mugs 
for our next fundrais-
er! Watch the Auburn Com-
munity Group on Facebook 
and future Crier articles for 
upcoming fundraising activi-
ties that we are planning for 
winter and early spring. 
 
Save the Dates: We will 
once again be collecting 

Christmas trees on the 
two Saturdays after the 
holidays (January 5th and 
12th) and delivering them 
to the Safety Complex for 
the bonfire. If you are in-
terested, please email 
Shirley at cap-
s@comcast.net. 

  
By: Benjamin Wallin, 
       Troop Scribe 

Boy Scouts Troop 127 

https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=LM9IuPSx9eg5i0fgLXPxv9z-fOJ84ANCJxevG8TG1sbSaLAoX2DWCA..&URL=mailto%3acap-s%40comcast.net
https://connect.emailsrvr.com/owa/redir.aspx?C=LM9IuPSx9eg5i0fgLXPxv9z-fOJ84ANCJxevG8TG1sbSaLAoX2DWCA..&URL=mailto%3acap-s%40comcast.net
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  Santa Was In The House! 
 

 
Our 2018 Santa Breakfast was a success thanks to so many volunteers starting with Santa John 
Mayland. It was difficult to determine who was having more fun, Santa or the children. In any 
case Santa heard lots of Christmas wishes as he handed out candy canes to the smiling children. 
 
 As always, the AVS Band and Chorus added so much atmosphere to the gathering of family and 
friends. Thank you, Matt and Chrissy, for your time and sharing your school talent with us. 
Christmas carols are timeless and always enjoyed by everyone. Our Auburn community is fortu-
nate to have both of you. 
 
The kitchen crew, under the direction of Gary Poulin, were flipping pancakes and sausage galore. 
The Friends would like to thank Gary, Dave Smiley, Dave Silva, Roland Davis, Ray Garon, Frank 
Hanscomb, and Jim Davenport for all of their help. We couldn't have this fundraiser without 
them. Of course, the support of the members of the Friends that helped in every part of the event 
from set up, decorating, and distributing hot beverages and whipped cream, are so very appreciat-
ed. 
 
The winners of our Christmas Raffle were: 1.an Auburn Afghan donated by Yvonne Gosslin and 
won by Chris Chickering, 2. a Red Sox Blanket donated by Marie Sullivan, won by Pat Clement, 
3. a hand turned wooden bowl and board donated by Dave Brien, won by Sue Bunnell, 4. A 
child's discovery book donated by Lynne Howard, won by DeShang Goodall. Thank you to every-
one who supported this raffle. 
 
As 2018 comes to a close The Friends of The Griffin Free Library would like to thank the Auburn 
Community for your support. These fundraisers allow the Friends to purchase library passes for 
our 
Auburn patron and extra programs for community education. Merry Christmas to all. 

 

 
Fay Hanscomb 
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Mass Schedule: 

Sat – 4:00 pm 

Sun – 8:00 am & 10:30 am 

Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri – 7:00 am 

St. Peter Roman Catholic Church 

Fr. Michael Gendron, Pastor 

567 Manchester Rd. 

603-623-5429 

www.stpeteraub.org 

 

 

Sock Drive: The St. Peter Parish Women’s Guild will hold their annual Sock Drive on the first 
three weekends in January. Collection baskets will be located at the entrances to the church. 
The socks they collect will be donated to New Horizons, Liberty House, and Angie’s Place. 

 

 

Monarchs vs. Mariners  

Saturday, Jan. 26th, 6:00 pm 

SNHU Arena 

Join St. Peter for Faith and Family Night with the Monarchs and high-five the Mon-

archs players during the second intermission!  To purchase tickets, visit 

www.monarchsgroups.com/StPeter. 

 

Interested in learning more about the Catholic Church?  The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA) is a 
ministry to adults who are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, and growing in their rela-
tionship with God.  If you have never been baptized, have been baptized in another Christian tradition, or 
were baptized Catholic but have not received the sacraments of First Eucharist and/or Confirmation, and 
are interested in learning more about the Catholic faith, please contact Jake Linxweiler, Director of RCIA 
at 483-5571, or the parish office at stpeteraub@comcast.net. 
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Longmeadow Serves! 

Longmeadow Congre-

gational Church, United 
Church of Christ sends to all 

of our Auburn neighbors best 
wishes for joy in this New 
Year.  We invite you to join 

us in worship at 4 Wilson’s 
Crossing Road in Auburn as 
together we worship the God 

who is Still Speaking.  We 
come together for worship on 

Sunday mornings at 9:30 
with Christian Education for 
children and child care avail-

able at the same time.  
 December was a very 

busy time for us and we 
thank all of our friends in 
town who supported our 

Snowflake Fair and joined us 
in worship at Christmas time.  
As we enter the new year, we 

do so with thanksgiving for 
all God has done for us and 

bright hope for all that God 
holds in store for our future 
together.   

Grace at the    

Table: Have you 
been away from 

church… or have 
never been to 

church… but find yourself 
seeking?   Then Grace at the 
Table may be for you.  Once a 

month (this month it will be 
Wednesday, January 2) we 

gather in the Fellowship Hall 
of the church at 6:00 p.m. for 
a light meal and time of inter-

active worship.  No reserva-
tions are required, come as 
you are.   
 Adult Bible 

Study is be held on 

Monday evenings at 
7:00 p.m., beginning 

on January 14.  This year we 

will be exploring the Chris-
tian Scriptures using a cur-
riculum entitled, “Exploring 
the Bible: Introducing the New 
Testament.”  Our classes are 

open to anyone in the com-
munity and no previous Bible 
Study experience is required 

or presumed.  The purchase 
of a text book is required 

which may be purchased 
through Amazon.   Just call 
Pastor Ruth at the church 

office for more information.   
  
Community Of-

fice Hours: Pas-
tor Ruth holds 

office hours out in the com-
munity on Wednesdays from 
11-1:00, and is available to 

speak with anyone during 
that time.  In January, she 

will be at Dunkin Donuts, 
Exit 2 off of Route 101.  The 
location may change 

throughout the year, please 
see our Facebook page for lo-

cation or call the church of-
fice. 

Scarves in the Park:  

As the cold weather contin-
ues this winter, we invite you 
to join with us in using these 

darker and colder days to 
think of those who do not 

have access to shelter and 

warmth by prayerfully creat-
ing scarves which we will 

once again distribute next 
November to individuals liv-
ing on the street as a symbol 

that they are not forgotten.  
With the participation of 
many of our Auburn neigh-

bors, this past year we were 
able to distribute nearly 300 

scarves.  We also have yarn 
available to provide to you to 
create scarves, just contact 

Pastor Ruth at the church 
office to make arrangements 

for pick up or drop-off. 
And as the winter pro-

gresses, you’ll find no warmer 

welcome than at our Com-
munity Breakfasts, held on 
the first and third Saturday 

of each month, 6:30-10:00 
a.m. in our Fellowship Hall.  

For just $6.00 for adults, 
$3;00 for children, you can 
enjoy not only an all-you-

can-eat delicious meal but 
also the joy of time with your 
wonderful Auburn friends 

and neighbors.   
We of the Longmeadow 

Congregational Church, UCC 
wish to all our brothers and 
sisters in Auburn a very Hap-

py New Year.  In the United 
Church of Christ, we seek to 
“Be the Church” in the world.  
If you are looking for a 

church home, please join us.  
If you have any questions, 
please contact our Pastor, 

Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-
2907.  “Friend” us on Face-
book 
https://www.facebook.com/gro
ups/Longmeadow/ 
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The Auburn Fire Department along with Chester and Sandown Fire Department’s had applied and re-
ceived funding for a Federal Grant to replace aging and outdated SCBA’s.  An SCBA is what a firefighter 
wears on their back to provide breathing air when we enter any environment where the air is unsafe to 
breath. 

Auburn’s percentage of the grant allowed us to purchase 23 new SCBA’s, 2 RIT packs, and a new mobile 
cascade system.  RIT packs are special packs with an air cylinder that we can bring to a trapped firefight-
er to give them more air to breathe.  The cascade system fills the air cylinders at a fire scene.  This piece of 
equipment is often called for by surrounding communities to assist at fires.  By the time you read this the 
new SCBA’s will be in service.   

Other features on these SCBA’s.  6 have an integrated TIC (thermal imager camera) built into the SCBA.  

This tool allows firefighters to find hidden fires faster without creating anymore damage to a home.  All 

SCBA’s are now working off of 1 lithium ion battery.  Our old SCBA’s had 3 different batteries we had to 

change out to make sure they were working properly.  The masks are lighter, an adjustable lumbar sup-

port helps the firefighters wear it properly possibly avoiding strains or back injuries.  With the grant the 

towns were able to purchase a fit testing machine.  All firefighters were tested to make sure they are 

wearing the correct size masks.  After the Fit testing each firefighter went through an in-service training, 

and then a small obstacle course.   

AUBURN FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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News From The Auburn PD 



 

 

 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page: $135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

EDITORIAL POLICY 

The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 

newsletter (11issues/year) published by the 

Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve the 

community by providing information of interest 

to Auburn residents.  As a monthly publication, 

the newsletter is not a forum to air opinions as 

it is not able to provide equal time standards.  

With a diversity of views and opinions among 

the residents of the Town, it is the policy of the 

AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER not to publish 

editorials or letters to the editor that advocate 

any political or policy viewpoint. 

Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 

month, unless otherwise stated. 

Please send all articles in a word document,  e-mail attachment 

to:  townhall@townofauburnnh.com                603-483-5052 

Ext.100 
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